

Mickey Cox School Assessment and Review Team (S.A.R.T.) Minutes October 10, 2024

• Role of S.A.R.T:

 Mrs. Majchen reviewed the role of the SART for Mickey Cox and the district. As members of SART it is important that parents and guardians of Mickey Cox students bring ideas to campus, help review the SART survey results and help develop the SART action plan.

• S.A.R.T. Chairperson Introduction

 Mrs. Majchen introduced the Mickey Cox SART chairperson, Mrs. Heidi Fortune. Mrs. Fortune will attend the District and Area SART meetings and will report to the school SART committee.

Student Achievement Teacher Resources

o Mrs. Majchen shared with the team that the teachers utilize State, District and Site wide testing results to inform instruction and move students towards academic growth.

• Parent Square

 Mrs. Majchen encouraged parents and guardians of students attending Mickey Cox to sign up and verify their ParentSquare accounts. Moving forward ParentSquare will be utilized for all communication from the school site and district.

• Bond: Measure A

O Mrs. Majchen stressed the importance of passing Measure A. This will ensure older schools in the district have the same level of facilities as newer schools. It also gives the district access to matching monies from state bond measures. Mrs. Majchen directed the team members to look for additional Information on the CUSD website.

Facilities

 Mrs. Majchen shared that bond monies for Mickey Cox will include extending of the administrative office, safety enhancements (auto locks for office, library, cafeteria), as well as Audio Visual and LED upgrades.

School Safety

- At the District SART meeting it was shared that safety film will be placed on exterior classroom windows. This safety film helps to maintain the structure of a shattered window.
- Mrs. Majchen also shared information regarding the use of Catapult as an additional safety measure on campus for emergency alerts.

• Review of Mickey Cox S.A.R.T. survey results

- o Mrs. Majchen shared the procedures for gathering SART surveys. Surveys are sent to families digitally each spring.
- Suggestions from last year's SART survey: 31 comments on improvements and 34 accolades.
- o Mrs. Majchen reviewed the Top 3 improvements
 - Safety improvements: Catapult, Mrs. Majchen discussed how catapult works and that it is accessible to all staff on campus for emergency notification purposes.
 - Student behavior: New signs have been installed around school highlighting common language and behavior expectations for students.
 - More community activities: CHS performances, Literacy night, Shared experience with families, next year planning on having robotics come from CHS and have a STEM night and CTE night in the future.

• Review of Student Survey

- o Mrs. Majchen talked about the Student SART survey Students expressed the following as overall areas of improvement.
 - Cafeteria food
 - Wanting more activities. Hiring an intramural assistant
 - Student behavior improvements.
- Question and Answer session